creating a better place



EAn/2017/65705 Mr Glen Mansbridge Our ref

request-435660-93fe183d@whatdotheyknow.com

13 November 2017 Date

Dear Mr Mansbridge

RE: Request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) / **Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)**

We refer to your request for information of 2nd October 2017 regarding a request for plans, adoption surveys, correspondence relating to an underground culvert at Bakers Mill, Sudbury, Suffolk.

We respond to requests for information that is held under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) and the associated Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR). The information you have requested is environmental and we are therefore considering your request under the provisions of the EIR.

Normally our response would be due on 31 October 2017 (20 working days). However due to the complexity and volume of information requested, we have been unable to comply with the request within that period. As allowed for under EIR regulation, we are therefore extending the period within which we will respond from 20 working days to 40 working days. We will therefore respond by 28 November 2017. We will of course endeavour to respond to you before then if we can.

If you are not satisfied with our decision to extend the time for our response you can contact us to ask for our decision to be reviewed. If you are still not satisfied following this, you can then make an appeal to the Information Commissioner, who is the statutory regulator for Freedom of Information.

The address is: Office of the Information Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane. Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Tel: 01625 545700. Fax: 01625 524 510.

Email: mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk

Website: www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk

Thank you for your patience, if I can be of further help please do contact me on 0203 02 55472.

Yours sincerely

Gavin Rumsey Customers & Engagement Officer East Anglia Area

East Anglia Area

Ipswich Office, Iceni House, Cobham Road, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP3 9JD Brampton Office, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon, PE28 4NE

Email: enquiries@environment-agency.gov.uk

Website: https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/environment-agency

General Enquiries: 03708 506506

